



May 2009

## **Health Care Bulletin**

## CMS INSTRUCTS SURVEYORS REGARDING RESIDENTS' ONE-TIME BENEFIT PAYMENTS

On May 15, 2009, the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) released S&C-09-38, which directs state survey and certification agencies to issue citations to facilities that mishandle the one-time stimulus benefits that many nursing home residents will receive beginning this month. The government has mandated that these benefit checks are for the resident's personal use, and the facility may not use the funds toward payment for the cost of the resident's care. CMS has directed surveyors to investigate complaints regarding the use of these funds under F tags related to mismanagement and misappropriation of residents' funds (F158–F162 and F224).

Beginning this month, individuals who received Social Security benefits, Railroad Retirement pensions, Veterans Administration disability pensions, and Supplemental Security Income (SSI) during the months of November 2008 through January 2009 will receive a one-time cash benefit of \$250. Some individuals who receive reduced SSI benefits are ineligible for the cash benefit. Eligible individuals will receive their benefit checks by June 4, 2009.

Individuals will receive their benefit checks in the same manner that they receive their usual benefit checks. Therefore, facilities that serve as representative payees for their residents will receive the benefit checks on behalf of the residents. However, the facility may not use the benefit check toward payment of the resident's cost of care. Rather, the facility is required to set the benefit check aside in the resident's personal needs account, and the resident is permitted to save or spend the money as he or she chooses. The benefit checks will not be counted as a resource for determining Medicaid eligibility until March 2010, but residents who still have this money at that time will become ineligible for Medicaid if the benefit check causes them to exceed the resource limit.

## **Additional Information**

For additional information, please contact:

Harry M. Brown (216) 363-4606

hbrown@beneschlaw.com

Janet K. Feldkamp (614) 223-9328 jfeldkamp@beneschlaw.com

As a reminder, this Advisory is being sent to draw your attention to issues and is not to replace legal counseling.

UNITED STATES TREASURY DEPARTMENT CIRCULAR 230 DISCLOSURE: TO ENSURE COMPLIANCE WITH REQUIREMENTS IMPOSED BY THE IRS, WE INFORM YOU THAT, UNLESS EXPRESSLY STATED OTHERWISE, ANY U.S. FEDERAL TAX ADVICE CONTAINED IN THIS COMMUNICATION (INCLUDING ANY ATTACHMENTS) IS NOT INTENDED OR WRITTEN TO BE USED, AND CANNOT BE USED, FOR THE PURPOSE OF (i) AVOIDING PENALTIES UNDER THE INTERNAL REVENUE CODE, OR (ii) PROMOTING, MARKETING OR RECOMMENDING TO ANOTHER PARTY ANY TRANSACTION OR MATTER ADDRESSED HEREIN.